8/24/09 – BEAVERDAM/THE WEST PLACE HOMEOWNERS’ BOARD MEETING
Meeting opened by Mark Klein & 2nded by Bill Overton

Discussion on Old Business

Acquiring parcel of land where the Beaverdam sign is located before house is sold – No one contacted owner to inquire.Offer to the owner that we will pay for the survey so it will be completed before the house goes up for sale.

Incorporating two subdivision signs – 

Trash can recepticles not being brought after pickup

New Business

Treasurers Report – Balance $9873.00

Discussion ensued regarding the use of the surplus funds. What projects could be done around the subdivision?  Possibility of using it to construct a boardwalk at the boat ramp for boats to tie up. Pat to contact Sam Roper to discuss options.  Also discussed was the incorporating of the two subdivision signs into one at the Beaverdam entrance. It was decided to table that project until we find out whether or not we can acquire the piece of land where the Beaverdam sign is located. 

Discussion regarding Bill Overton taking on so much of the management of the subdivision maintenance. Bill was asked if he minded these responsibilities he has taken on. He indicated he did not (except for the time consuming stamping & lickings). He will be retiring from the board and we need to relieve him of these tasks, i.e. roadside mowings, mailings, as well as Treasurer duties.
Mark was wondering what happens with the roadside mowings. Do we have a defined date for Leach to do the work?  The answer was “No’. It is done on an as needed basis. It was discussed whether or not to establish exact mowing dates, so we could enforce it easier.  All came to an agreement that it was getting better, so not take any action at present and address again at a later date, if the problems recur.
Oct 17th,  12-2pm – Annual Picnic, meeting & elections.  To be held at Boat Ramp – If inclement weather prevents outdoor convening, we will meet at Walker Methodist Church. (Dick Lebby to coordinate with church).  The usual food “fare” will be offered. Association to provide meats (HAMB/HOT DOGS/), soft drinks, water, plates & utensils, cups, condiments.  Each homeowner is asked to bring a side dish - Salads, baked beans, desserts.  

Need to email a Newsletter soon – Mark & Pat will compile and send out to board members for input. Election details & proxys should be included.

Christmas Party – Set for Dec 5th, at Filets – 6PM – Dick Lebby to coordinate with Filets.
Dick Lebby, Jack Miller, & Bill Overton will be retiring from the board. Need to request other owners’ participation.  Elections to be held at Annual Picnic.  Mark will talk to Michele Dodsen re: Treasurer position – Pat to talk with Sharon Creasy.

Pat to get list of email addresses out to Mark & Bill Overton ASAP!

Meeting was adjourned.

